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Dear Member,

Welcome the second edition of our 2007 electronic newsletter. I know that we all suffer from Information overload, but please do take a few moments to scan through this addition. 
The key items to draw immediately to your attention are:

· Network workshop on the theme of “Skills for Sustainable and Competitive Urban Development” will take place on 22 May, in Brussels. You have already received information about this workshop separately, so please do return your registration forms. 
· Launch of Office and first worker for ESIP. This means that members have a means to directly, via ESIP to make contact with over 40 organisations from the new member states.

· Development of our work in Turkey with the development of a proposed Turkish Regeneration Areas Network (TRAN).

[image: image5]I look forward to seeing some of you at our event in May,
Haroon Saad

Director

Network Developments
· New Members

We welcome Newcastle City Council and Ministry of Labour and Social Affairs of the Czech Republic as new members to the network.
· Executive Bureau
The new Executive Bureau had its first meeting on 9 February 2007 in Brussels. 
Key decisions made were:
· Agreement to follow up our delegation to Turkey by bringing into the organisation a Turkish speaking colleague to assist in the development of what will become a Turkish Regeneration Areas Network. Already follow up action has resulted in identification of possible funding for the development of the network. 

· To establish an office for ESIP in Bratislava(read below)

· This years Study Tour and AGM will be In Crotone/ Calabria Region. Date to be finalised with colleagues in Calabria. 
· Agreement to establish Presence as a social enterprise(see below)

· Staff Developments
New student placements: David Gerrits from Rotterdam (the Netherlands) and Francesca Coletta from Torino (Italy) have joint the team as student placements.
David will be helping with the development of the European Regeneration Managers Network and in particular in such countries Belgium, Nederland and English speaking member states. The overall role of Francesca is to work with existing and potential Italian Members of QeC-ERAN Network and ensuring that we are providing services that reflect their needs. 
In addition both placements include assisting other colleagues in project development and preparation for submission, arranging events as well as providing them occasional support as and when required.  
Grainne Maginnis from Belfast has also started and is working on  a Life long learning project which seeks to offer a capacity building programme for new members state organisations in respect to best practice developed in vocational and adult education programmes during the period 1996-2006.
Pier Nicola Chiscuzzu from the Università Bocconi in Milan started a 10 weeks student placement on 1 April.
· Presentation of QeC-ERAN in the Web
We have created a short presentation about QeC-ERAN. Members may find this useful in informing colleagues very quickly when asked “What is QeC-ERAN?”.

Presentation available at: http://www.qec-eran.org/Presentation/photo1.html
 
· Presence
A new network of independent experts from across the EU, specialised in regeneration issues has been created as a social enterprise called Presence.
Presence will provide consultancy services to public bodies and third sector organisations that are active in EU programmes. Presence will offer such services at a fee that will be determined to reflect capacity in the targeted sectors and not just flat “market rates”. 

Presence will also establish a Social Investment Fund which will be developed in order to create a sustainable source of co-financing to support innovative projects at an EU level.

Presence will also seek to undertake research for EU institutions through securing of contracts via the EU tendering procedures.
Presence has a Board which is responsible for the overall development of the organisation and a dedicated co-ordinator in the main office based in Brussels. 

Presence has a website which provides details of the organisation and contains profiles of all associates. (www.presence-org.eu).

· European Regeneration Managers Network.(ERMN) 
Membership of ERMN continues to grow. We are in the process of establishing an online platform for members that will enable them to network with each other more easily. In addition , over 200 have participated in the Skills and Training Audit that will form part of the agenda for the network workshop in May.
PROJECT UPDATE
· European Residents in Regeneration Network (ERRN)
The ERRN project has recently gone through one of its most important phases. A transnational capacity-building Workshop was held in Brussels from the 26th until the 29th.  of March. Four representatives from all the Local Forums came to Brussels in order to participate in this event, they had the opportunity to meet some members of the European Parliament Intergroup on Urban Policy and Housing, as well as EC and CoR officials from relevant DGs and Committees, and EU organizations based in Brussels.

During this transnational exchange, they also had the opportunity to:
· understand better EU policy and key trends and issues

· Hold a meeting with the EP Intergroup on Urban Policy and  Housing and establish a mechanism for regular contact
· Establish contact with relevant CoR Committees working on urban regeneration issues
· Express their concerns on urban issues at regional/local level
· Exchange and share experience with other LRF members

The main aim of the Workshop was for them to become motivated and empowered to work together in making the EU more connected to the local level. In this sense the Local Regeneration Forums held a debate where the Leipzig Charter Draft Document on Sustainable European Cities was analysed and discussed by all of them. As a result they produced a series of proposals that complements the document that will be approved by the Council of the EU in May 2007 in Leipzig. This proposal were presented to the President of the European Parliament Intergroup for Urban policy and Housing, Mr. Jean-Marie Beaupuy. 

The online platform has also been presented in this Workshop to the Local Forums as well as the European officials. It has been presented as the tool for the further exchange not only among Local Forums, but also between them and the EU level. There are several important elements to highlight about this platform: 
· It facilitates networking through the inclusion of profiles of all the members of the Local Forums: residents, technicians and politicians

· There is a follow up section for the Media and Events happening at the local level and also at the EU level

· There is a learning space where citizens can find relevant documents concerning urban regeneration issues

· Last, but not least, the space for debate and consultation will become the tool for the further cooperation in the policy-making processes. The next objective would be to undertake a pilot consultation through the online platform. 

The ERRN project will come to an end in August 2007 and there are some expectations of continuing the work we have started with the Local Forums in order to establish a regular mechanism for consultation between the local and the European level.

More information on the project and the network at our website 

http://www.qec-eran.org/projects/errinindex.htm
· Women in Local Development
« Getting engaged: Women in local development » held the first Steering Group Meeting on the 22nd  and 23rd of January in Brussels. Management and coordination issues were discussed as well as the action plan for the coming months and the themes of the 3 Peer Review Workshops. Local coordinators have been appointed and Local Action Groups set up in all partner locations. LAG meetings took place to start the planning of the first PREW.
The second SGM and the first PREW will be organised in Poznan (PL) on the 17-19 of May. The title of the workshop is “Strategies, priorities and monitoring issues in relation to local development and gender equality” and will be focused on the obstacles to the engagement of women in local development, policy measures addressing this issue and actions or mechanisms taken to boost the participation of women. Case studies will be presented and an expert will be invited to participate to the workshop and write a report. 
The project web-site has been set up and it’s being regularly updated by QeC-ERAN.
http://www.qec-eran.org/projects/womenlocaldevindex.htm
· RESTART 
Restart has fully entered year two. The most important events of recent months took place in Ljubljana last February. They were a SGM (21 February 2007) followed by the third PREW of the project (21 to 23 February 2007).

During the SGM year two was shaped in depth. In particular, it was discussed over the local mapping exercise (and connected report) plus local action plans and dissemination events over the project for partners to put into action during the following months. Besides, it was agreed the focus of next (and last) PREW, to take place in Brussels on 10-11 June 2007 (date to be confirmed): Early School Leaving – Policy Results and Developments from a European and a Local Level Perspective (provisional title).
Last but not least, a section was devoted to discussion on future relevant European programmes. In the end, it was agreed to have next SGM on 12 June 2007. 

As for RESTART PREW 3, the focus was on the impact of former early school leavers on youngsters at risk of early school leaving and, according to the participants, it has been a very interesting one. The participation of several persons who lost education (and sometimes life) direction, who made it, and who presently help youngsters in their previous conditions getting on a positive track made this PREW almost unique. In fact, such many human conditions are not easily met all together and, in addition, these people, understandably, do not usually like speaking in public and answering questions which may concern their painful past. Indeed, long question times after short presentations were one of the key of the PREW’s success.

http://www.qec-eran.org/projects/Restart_index.htm
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· GENDERWISE
With the Final Event in the last February, The Genderwise Project is formally concluded. 

The central aim of the Genderwise project was to establish in each partner city or region cross-sectoral Local Action Groups (LAGs) acting as catalysts for local or regional change. To support the work of the LAGs, the co-ordinating organisation Quartiers en Crise - Regeneration Areas Network (QeC –ERAN) developed  and implemented 3 transnational peer review and development programme which brought together key actors from the LAG’s and external experts relevant to the area(s) of focus for each peer review and development workshop. The peer review and development workshops focused on the following themes: socialisation and education, gender equality in the workplace; sharing of domestic responsibilities.

Gender equality was for a long time considered by most actors as a women’s issue. Women indeed had to fight for their rights and little was to be expected from men, because they had to give up their privileges.

At local level the role of men and fathers came to the fore many years ago. It became clear that it is in the interest of men themselves, in that of their families and of society as a whole that men invest more in private life than they happen to do. 
During the workshop and in the Partners work came out a lot of new initiatives (father centres, father courses, fathers’ clubs) to support men and fathers in taking up new roles in private life were developed in several countries. 

The project has involved more than 200 people in the Local Action Group formed by each partner. 60 Case Studies has been presented during the 3 international Peer review exchange workshops.

After each Workshop a final report has been done and now they are all available on the Genderwise website.

http://www.qec-eran.org/projects/Genderwise_index.htm
· ESIP
ESIP enters a new phase. With effect from 4/4 /07 ESIP has an office and its first worker. A website is in the process of being established and the goal now is to develop ESIP through involvement in projects. 
UPCOMING EVENTS : QEC-ERAN
·  QeC-ERAN Network Workshop 22 May

Next Members Workshop “Skills for Sustainable and Competitive Communities” will take place in Brussels on 22 May. Details will be sent to all members separately. One delegate per member can attend 
· Involving Women in Local Development-17_19 May, Poznan.

This is the first workshop in the Getting Engaged project(see above) . One place is available for a QeC-ERAN delegate. 
· Innovative Approaches to Early School Leaving-June 11, Brussels

This workshop will mark the culmination of this two year project. Places for up to 4 QeC-ERAN members are available for this event. You will receive details separately.

UPCOMING EVENTS : EXTERNAL
Employment Week 2007, 5-6 June 2007, Brussels
Focusing on ‘Working Europe – creating more and better jobs’, the 14th edition of Employment Week will take place on 5-6 June 2007 in Brussels. A two-day conference and exhibition will offer a great opportunity for practitioners and European decision-makers to connect and discuss the latest policies and trends in European employment and social issues. 

More information is available on the Employment Week 2007 website: www.employmentweek.com 

Conference 'No Health without Mental Health: From Slogan to Reality', 31 May - 2 June 2007, Vienna
Organised by Mental Health Europe, this conference will look at the outcomes of the consultation process of the European Commission’s Green Paper “Improving the 

Mental Health of the Population” , and the upcoming strategy for the next years. The focus of the conference will be on the connection and the coherence between European policies and the impact they have on the mental health of the population. 

 For further information contact: office@promente-Wien.at or info@mhe-sme.org 

8th European Union of Supported Employment Conference, 13-15 June 2007, Belfast 

This Conference aims to promote goods practices in Supported Employment as well as exploring how the model can be used with other disadvantaged groups. The Conference will also pose the question “Is Supported Employment working for all?” and if not, why not? 

For more information: the conference dedicated website, http://www.euseconference2007.org 

  

15th European Social services Conference, "Opportunity for All: the challenge for social and health services in a diverse Europe", 15-16 June 2007, Berlin 
This conference is organized by the European social network in cooperation with the German Presidency of the European Union. It will bring together 400 delegates from key national and European public and private welfare organizations to learn together about maximizing potential for all, young or old, no matter their disadvantage or disability. With over 30 presentations, workshops and debates this conference will bring Europe's best practice together in one comprehensive event. 

For more information: contact person, Sarah Wellburn, Tel +44 1273 549817, E-mail: sarah.wellburn@socialeurope.com 

EU NEWS AND PUBLICATIONS

European Year of Equal Opportunities for All 2007 soon on track 

The European Year of Equal Opportunities for All was launched with a major Equality Summit in Berlin on 30/31 January. 

The European Year of Equal Opportunities for All in 2007 has three key aims: 

1. Making European Union citizens aware of their right to non-discrimination and equal treatment 

2. Promoting equal opportunities for all – access to employment, education, in the workplace or in the healthcare sector 

3. Promoting the benefits of diversity for the European Union. 

The activities undertaken during the Year will focus on the discrimination some individuals suffer owing to their race or ethnic origin, religion or beliefs, age, gender, sexual orientation or disability, all of which are grounds for discrimination that may addressed at European level. Attention will also be paid to multiple discrimination. 

Lastly, the activities undertaken during the Year will take into account the various ways men and women experience discrimination on the grounds of racial or ethnic origin, religion or belief, disability, age or sexual orientation. 

High hopes for German EU Presidency 

On 1 January 2006 Germany took over the Presidency of the European Union. The Presidency Work Programme describes its priorities over the next six months. 

In the area of employment and social policy, the focus will be on developing "flexicurity", i.e. a model that combines flexibility required for the labour market with social protection and social security. 

The Presidency also aims to make the debate on the European Social Model more concrete. Particular attention will be paid to examining the social impact of European legislation. 

During the European Year of Equal Opportunities for All (2007) the Presidency will focus on equal employment opportunities for disadvantaged groups. 

In the area of local and regional development, the Presidency plans to adopt the Leipzig Charter on Sustainable European Cities featuring guidelines for integrated sustainable urban development as well as a Territorial Agenda of the EU containing guidelines for spatial development. 

The full programme of the German Presidency is available on the German Presidency Website.   

  

EUMC launches InfoBase to support action against racism 

The European Monitoring Centre on Racism and Xenophobia (EUMC) has launched EUMC InfoBase, an online support tool aimed at those who work on racism and human rights issues. 

The new tool aims to provide impartial information on racism in the EU and can serve as a point of reference to inform action against racial discrimination. A manual in support of the service explains how to navigate through the system and search for information. 
Can EU cohesion policy help address demographic change? 

Regional policy Commissioner Danuta Hübner, on 25 January 2007 opened the 2-day conference “Regions for Economic Change: Regional policy responses to demographic challenges” in Brussels. In her opening speech she noted that the new cohesion policy of the European Union has a central role to play in supporting the efforts of European regions to adapt to demographic change. 

Danuta Hübner emphasized that the EU's cohesion policy is well adapted to many of the challenges of demographic change because it allows regions to respond to population change through policies which are tailored to their specific needs. 

Employment, Social Affairs and Equal Opportunities Commissioner Vladimír Špidla backed these comments and declared: "The European Social Fund (ESF) has a budget of almost 10 billion Euros each year to help offset the negative effects of our greying population, or for example by providing funding to improve access to childcare or training for workers”. 

With structural funds’ increasing focus on the Lisbon “growth and jobs” objectives (and the requirement upon Member States to earmark at least 60% of funds according to these priorities), the risk is high for cohesion policy to be narrowed down to a competitiveness strategy. While these acknowledgments are welcome, EAPN will monitor closely how poverty and social exclusion are effectively tackled in the 2007-2013 structural funds framework. 

Committee of the Regions and CECODHAS join forces to put social housing high on the European agenda 

On the 31 January and 1 February, CECODHAS, the European Liaison Committee for Social Housing, organised in cooperation with the Committee of the Regions (CoR) a conference on “Social housing: a tool for EU cohesion, New Structural Funds, period 2007-2013”. The main aim of the conference was to provide practical and operational information on funding opportunities for the social housing sector within the new programming period. 

Two elements were highlighted during the seminar: the eligibility of social housing expenditure under the new Structural Funds for the New Member States and the new financial instrument, JESSICA (Joint European Support for Sustainable Investment in City Areas), that aims to favour public and private investment in urban development projects. 

During the conference, the Committee of the Regions, the European Parliament and the European Economic and Social Committee (EESC) also presented their respective reports on housing and regional policy, which highlighted the importance of housing issues as well as issues in relation to the right to housing at EU level. 

For the European Parliament’s report, please click here.  

For the CoR report, please click here. 

For the French version of the EESC report, please click here.  
European Spring Council stresses social dimension of EU agenda 
(Based on a Euractiv’s article) 

Although they were somewhat overshadowed by decisions that the Council made on climate change and better regulation, a large part of trade-union and EAPN and other social-NGO demands found their way into the Conclusions of the 8-9 March Spring Summit in Brussels.  

How the Council’s conclusions reflect NGO and trade-union positions? 

Good work: In line with a demand from the European Trade Union Confederation for member states "to commit themselves to creating secure, good quality work", the Council Conclusions stress "the importance of 'good work' and its underlying principles", naming for instance "workers' rights and participation, equal opportunities, safety and health protection at work and a family-friendly organisation of work".  

Social dimension of the Lisbon Agenda:  The conclusions point out "the continuing support for European integration by the Union's citizens". They go on to stress "that the common social objectives of member states should be better taken into account within the Lisbon Agenda" and welcome the Joint Employment Report and the Joint Report on Social Protection and Social Inclusion." The Council conclusions also pointed out the Commission's social reality stocktaking report , which, they state, "should provide further input for discussions on social issues". 

Flexicurity: The Commission prepares a Communication on flexicurity - the combination of flexibility and security championed by Denmark. At the same time, European Social Partners engaged in the exercise of issuing a joint position on challenges to European labour markets, including flexicurity, to be published in a few months' time following the Spring Council.  

The European Council stated that it "looks forward to the discussion on the Commission Communication", adding that it "should be instrumental in preparing a range of flexicurity pathways to find the right mix of policies tailored to labour market needs including increased labour-market participation".   

Economic and social cohesion: The Council reaffirmed "the need to strengthen economic and social cohesion throughout the Union". It clarified that the issue is part of the social dialogue, which involves employers and trade unions, underlining "the key role of social partners". The European Council highlights the importance of the social dimension of the EU. “It adds that "more attention should be given to active inclusion, ie ensuring adequate levels of minimum resources for all, balanced with making work pay". 

Fight against child poverty: Within the framework of social cohesion policies, particular attention will be devoted to the fight against "poverty and social exclusion, especially child poverty".   

Alliance for Families: The Council acclaimed plans by German Family Affairs Minister Ursula von der Leyen to set up "a platform for the exchange of views and knowledge on family-friendly policies as well as of good practices between member states", in order to discuss challenges of demographic change.  

Equal opportunities: Finally, the Council adhered to the theme of the Commission's 2007 Year of Equal Opportunities. It promised that "member states will continue further to develop policies that promote equal opportunities between men and women, as well as the role of young people, including their transition from school to working life, older people and low-skilled people." 

Parliament calls for action on gender equality  

Women's Rights Committee Reporter Amalia Sartori (EPP) presented on 12 March her report on the European Commission's gender equality three-year road map, which urges "practical steps" from the Commission to redress the 15% deficit that still exists between men and women's average wages across the EU. 

Research has shown that in the 20-49 age group, employment rates fall by 15% among women if they have a child and rise by 6% in men. The report states that society as a whole should bear the cost of motherhood rather than business. 

Integrating migrant women into European societies is also strongly encouraged, as 54% of all immigrants in the EU are women. 

European Parliament adopts a new partnership for Corporate Social Responsibility
The increase of social and environmental responsibility by business, linked to the principle of corporate accountability, represents an essential element of the European Social Model and of Europe's strategy for Sustainable Development, according to the European Parliament which adopted an own initiative report on Corporate Social Responsibility on 13 March. 

MEPs welcome the Commission communication’s objective to link Corporate Social Responsibility (CSR) to the economic, social and environmental aims oh the Lisbon Agenda but also underlines that CSR policies should be promoted on their own merits, neither as a substitute for appropriate regulation in relevant fields, nor as a covert approach to introducing such legislation. 

 EU signs new UN treaty on disability rights

The European Community signed on 30 March a new UN treaty on disability rights. This is the first time the Community signs a core UN human rights convention. 

The Convention, which covers the rights of people with disabilities aims to ensure that people with disabilities enjoy human rights and fundamental freedoms on an equal basis with everyone else. It will provide protection for 50 million EU citizens and 650 million people with disabilities worldwide. 

To read more, please click here. 
Snapshot news from the EU 

· PROGRESS entered into force: PROGRESS, the Community programme for employment and social solidarity entered into force on 1st January 2007. 

· Pöttering succeeds Borrell in Parliament chair: German Conservative Hans-Gert Pöttering has just been elected as the European Parliament's president for the next two-and-a-half years, in a mid-term swap arranged in 2004 with the Socialists. Mr. Pöttering received almost two-thirds of the votes in a 16 January 2007 ballot at the European Parliament in Strasbourg. 

· Bulgaria and Romania join the EU family: On 1 January 2007 the EU welcomed two new Member States and 30 million people, when Bulgaria and Romania joined the European Union. This completes the EU’s historic fifth round of enlargement peacefully reuniting Western and Eastern Europe after decades of division. 

· Services Directive published in the OJ: The directive on services in the internal market (2006/123/CE), which was adopted on 11 December, was published in the Official Journal of the European Union on 27th December 2006, reference L 376/36. 

STATISTICS
New Eurobarometer report shows that anti-discrimination legislation is still not sufficiently implemented in the EU 

In spite of actions taken at European level to eliminate discrimination, much remains to be done. This is what comes out a recent Eurobarometer survey on discrimination and diversity throughout the EU's 25 member states issued on the occasion of the launch of the Year of Equal Opportunities for All. 

The results of the survey show that almost two thirds of Europeans think that non-whites, disabled people, gays, senior citizens, people with different religious beliefs and women are being discriminated against in their country. According to the survey, being of different ethnic origin is most likely to result in discrimination, whereas most respondents believe that women are no longer discriminated against.  

At the same time, a majority of Europeans think that affirmative action should be taken to end discrimination in various fields. Between 72% and 77% said that more women were needed in management positions and in parliaments and more disabled and older people in the workplace. There was no majority, however, in favour of MPs of a different ethnic origin from the rest of the population.  

The survey also showed that, throughout the EU, there is little awareness of anti-discrimination legislation. Less than a third of the population knows what rights they have when they are being discriminated against, and even fewer people know that there is legislation in force prohibiting discrimination on the basis of age and of sexual orientation.  

  
PUBLICATIONS

 FEANTSA magazine: Health and homelessness: looking at the full picture 

“The Right to Health is a Human Right: Ensuring access to health for people who are homeless” has been the European Federation of National Organisations working with the Homeless’s (FEANTSA) Annual Theme in 2006. During the course of the year FEANTSA looked at various issues in relation to health and homelessness. 

The aim of this edition of the FEANTSA magazine is to build on the findings of the Annual Theme. The authors look in more detail on several of the key issues raised. What is more, they integrate additional dimensions to the topic by discussing questions such as housing and health, drug addiction, and mental health in relation to housing. 

  
The Commission’s Equality and non-discrimination annual report 2006 is out! 

The Equality and non-discrimination annual report 2006 from DG Employment and Social Affairs is now available. 

Part I of this report summarises the developments in anti-discrimination legislation and presents the state of play in each of the 25 Member States. It takes a look at how the individual’s rights to equal treatment laid down in EU law can be protected and enforced. This part also explains several of the legislation's key concepts and includes case studies revealing how they are applied in practice. 

Part II sets out the main objectives of the European Year of Equal Opportunities for All, explains what will happen and when, and asks several key stakeholders in the fight against discrimination about their hopes and expectations for the Year – as well as how they plan to get involved. 

 
Making your voice heard in the EU - A guide for NGOs in 8 languages
The Civil Society Contact Group is happy to announce the publication of the training handbook “Making your voice heard in the EU - A guide for NGOs”. 

It is specifically designed for those “newcomer” NGOs and activists that are in the process of establishing a European strategy. It does so by providing tailored-made information on EU institutions, the way European NGOs work, as well as lobbying “tips”, illustrated by examples of EU level campaigns. It does not aim at being comprehensive but rather at giving you a first insight in the EU labyrinth and how to find your way. To prepare the next stages of your strategy, it also provides more specific links and contacts depending on your area of activity. 

You can download it in English, French, German, Hungarian, Latvian (soon), Polish (soon), Portuguese (soon) and Slovene here: http://act4europe.horus.be/code/EN/actions.asp?id_events=120 

  

EUMC’s report: Muslims in the European Union: Discrimination and Islamophobia 

The European Monitoring Centre on Racism and Xenophobia (EUMC) published a new report on Islamophobia on 18 December 2006. ‘Muslims in the European Union: Discrimination and Islamophobia’ presents data on discrimination affecting Muslims in employment, education and housing. 

The report stresses that the extent and nature of discrimination and Islamophobic incidents against European Muslims remain under-documented and under-reported. It recommends that Member States improve the reporting of incidents and implement more effective ant-discrimination measures. It also includes initiatives and proposals for policy action by EU Member State governments and the European institutions. 

  

COFACE publishes report on men and changing families’ roles 
At the end of a European project supported by the European Commission and the Belgian Institute for Equal Opportunities between Women and Men, COFACE (the Confederation of Family Organisations in the EU) has published a 20-page brochure presenting the Synthesis of the results and the Recommendations regarding the changing roles of men in families in Europe. 

According the report, engineering real equality between men’s and women’s rights cannot stop short at the workplace and public sphere, however essential that may be. It must also extend to the private sphere where the family holds pride of place, failing which the existing gender inequalities will be perpetuated indefinitely. Six broad spheres of public policy action can be drawn, in order: gender equality in employment, family service provision, flexible working hours and, more especially, parental and family leave, education and training, information, social organisation of time. 

Seven partner NGOs participated in the project coming from seven different member States: Belgium, Cyprus, Finland, France, Greece, Italy and Portugal. 

The brochure can be requested in Dutch, English, Finnish, French, German, Greek, Italian and Portuguese at COFACE Secretariat: rue de Londres, 17, 1050 Brussels (Belgium) or by e-mail: coface@brutele.be. 

  
Fundamental Rights of Undocumented Migrants in Europe in 2006 

PICUM, the Platform for International Cooperation on Undocumented Migrants, recently released a new report on Fundamental Rights of Undocumented Migrants in Europe in 2006. 

This report is an overview of some of the main issues that PICUM has identified concerning the fundamental rights of undocumented migrants in 2006. It is based upon issues such as the increasing numbers of deaths at EU borders, the various barriers undocumented migrants face in accessing health care services, the erosion of the right to fair working conditions, and the lack of protection for undocumented children. 
New Commission’s report: Women don't get fair reward for their contribution to EU 

75% of new jobs in the EU are taken by women, and the majority of graduates in every single EU country are women. But they earn on average 15% less than men, according to the Commission's 2007 gender-equality report published on 7 March. 

In some countries the pay gap is even greater, a separate report on the gender pay gap, published on the same finds. The worst offender is the UK, where women earn on average 30% less than men, while new member states such as Malta, Hungary and Poland are doing relatively well, with gaps between 10% and 15%. 
 Increasing numbers of working women in poverty says ILO 
A new report by the International Labour Organisation (ILO) entitled "Global Employment Trends for Women Brief - 2007" shows that while more women then ever before are in work, a persistent gap in status, job security, wages and education between women and men is contributing to the feminisation of working poverty. 

In 2006, the ILO estimated that 1.2 billion of the 2.9 billion workers in the world were women. However, more women than ever before are unemployed (81.8 million), stuck in low productivity jobs in agriculture and services, or receiving less money for doing the same jobs as men. 

 
Challenges in Guaranteeing Adequate Pension Incomes for Women
In the March edition of its policy brief entitled “Challenges in Guaranteeing Adequate Pension Incomes for Women”, the European Centre for Social Welfare policy and research presents the current poverty situation of older women in EU countries, and also discuss how recent changes in the pension policy of some of the European countries may be less or more detrimental to women than men. 

This policy brief also discusses various pension policy changes that will be beneficial for women, and identifies that the most suitable and effective policy action to tackle poverty risks amongst older women is through labour market policies, in the form of targeted active labour market policies for women. 

Other interesting publications: 
· Minimum Wages, Minimum Labour Costs and the Tax Treatment of Low-wage Employment (Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development)

· What Works Best in Reducing Child Poverty: a Benefit or Work Strategy? (Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development) 
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